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May 9, 2019- Meeting Recap 

As promised at our 
April 11th meeting, 
Metrolink's CEO, 
Stephanie Wiggins, 
held a follow up 
community meeting 
to discuss her action 
plan regarding the 
concerns raised by 
the community. The 
meeting was held 
May 7, 2019, at 
Dorris Place School from 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

 

 
 

 



 

Metrolink's CEO discussed how our agency will work to 
implement our action plan to be a better neighbor. Topics 
included accountability and oversight, noise and emissions, and 
future opportunities for a modern facility and zero emissions. We 
also took this opportunity to hear community concerns as well 
as answer questions. 
 

We appreciate the community's feedback and thank you for 
your attendance, it is important for us to hear from you. We are 
very interested in creating a collaborative communication 
environment that will help us build the best possible facility. 
 

For your convenience, the PowerPoint presentation as well as 
other materials discussed at the meeting can be found 
at:www.metrolinktrains.com/community 

 

 
 

 
 

Central Maintenance Facility Action Plan-Current Status 
 

Actions completed since April 11, 2019: 
 

1. Held Internal meetings with Metrolink's Department of 
Operations, Engineering and Public Affairs to discuss 
community concerns. 

2. Reached out to METRO to conduct a new third-party noise 
study. 

3. Scheduled meeting with Hood Emission Control Technology 
company for the first week of June. 

4. Developed overall action plan which will be posted to 
Metrolink website by June 9. 

5. Presented action plan outline at a Community Meeting on 
May 9, 2019. 

 

Future updates on the Focused Community Action Plan can be 
found on our community web page: metrolinktrains.com/cmf 

 



Community Events 

From May 13-17, Metrolink 
celebrated bike to work 
week. We wanted to 
encourage riders to bike as a 
first/last mile option. During 
the week, we offered free 
rides on Metrolink, to anyone 
who brought a bike.

Our social media team 
hosted a Twitter Party on Tuesday, May 14. Participants won 
prizes, including a brand-new bike from DTLA Bikes, and other 
safety gear, by answering bike-related trivia. 

On Wednesday, Metrolink’s marketing team interacted with 
commuters to encourage the importance of healthier life styles. 
In addition, they handed out promotional items that included: 
Clif Bars, lanyards, water bottles, timetables and bags for our 
bike commuters on the go.  

We look forward to pushing the envelope for Bike to Work Week 
next year, and challenge the community to join us in improving 
our environment by reducing traffic congestion and air 
pollution. 

 

 
 

 

Reminder 

Homelessness is an issue throughout the greater Los Angeles 
area. Camping, walking, driving or playing near any active train 
line or along the Metrolink right-of-way (ROW) is dangerous. If 
you see an encampment along the Metrolink ROW 
please contact us at (866) 640-5190. 



Questions and concerns can be directed to Metrolink’s 
Community Relations emergency hotline at (213)452-0400 or 

to communityrelations@scrra.net. 
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